DONALD J. TRUMP

November 11, 2021

The Honorable Rand Paul
United States Senate
Washington, D.C.

Dear Senator Paul,

Thank you for talking to me about the need to privatize Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac, two great
American companies, and about the question the Supreme Court has raised about what I would

have been able to accomplish if I had been able to fire the incompetent Mel Watt from day one of
my Administration.

Another Obama/Biden scam in legal trouble was when they allowed the Federal Housing Finance
Agency (FHFA) to steal the retirement savings of hardworking Americans who had invested in
Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac. In a recent ruling, the Supreme Court has recognized that my
Administration was denied the ability to oversee the work of FHFA in violation of the Constitution.
The Supreme Court’s decision asks what I would have done had I controlled FHFA from the
beginning of my Administration, as the Constitution required. From the start, I would have fired
former Democrat Congressman and political hack Mel Watt from his position as Director and
would have ordered FHFA to release these companies from conservatorship. My Administration
would have also sold the government’s common stock in these companies at a huge profit and
fully privatized the companies. The idea that the government can steal money from its citizens is
socialism and is a travesty brought to you by the Obama/Biden ad ministration. My Administration
was denied the time it needed to fix this problem because of the unconstitutional restriction on
firing Mel Watt. It has to come to an end and courts must protect our citizens.




